
Upcoming Events 

 
Holiday Party 
Sunday, December 10, 3:00-6:00 p.m. 
Potluck; **need 2 people: one to bring turkey 
and one to bring a ham 
Gary & Vicky Hulsey’s, 6896 Duke Dr.  
719-548-0754 
RSVP by Dec. 4: Karen Morris, 
kbmorris1@msn.com, 719-634-2376 
 
Guide Training/Skier Orientation 
Saturday, Dec. 16, all day at Monarch 
Required for all guides and skiers. 
Skiers contact Vicky – pooh1and2@hotmail.com 
Guides contact Beth – bethblakney@outlook.com 

 
43rd Annual Shoe ‘n’ Soak 
Saturday, January 20, 2018 
Snowshoe near Nathrop, soak at  
Mt. Princeton Hot Springs, Diane Fitzkee – 
weezyfitz@aol.com, 719-351-8974 
 

Breckenridge Weekend - Filling up fast 
March 2-4, 2018 
Melissa Rose, 303-879-1610 
Sharon Boyd, 719-592-9193 
 
April Weekend at a Cabin 
Looking for a trip captain, Contact Amy A if 
you are interested – 719-357-0381 
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Who To Contact 
 

President 
Amy Abourezk 
719 357-0381 

 
Former President 

Amy Gunning 
719 337-0161 

 
Treasurer 

Lynn Fleharty 
719 641-8848 

 
Director of Communications 

Dean Myers 
719 578-9268 

 
Director of Skier Orientation 

Vicky Hulsey 
719 548-0754 

 
Director of Activities/Programs 

Diane Fitzkee 
719 351-8974 

 
Vice President of Finance/Grants 

Lorie Whitehead 
719 687-6409 

 
Website 

Susie Nulty 
nulty@csdco.com 

 
Newsletter 

Marcia Wick/Jule Wolf/ 
Janet Rose/Jenny Walford 

719 425-6109 

mailto:kbmorris1@msn.com
mailto:pooh1and2@hotmail.com
mailto:bethblakney@outlook.com
mailto:weezyfitz@aol.com
http://www.coloradovibes.org/
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A BIG THANK YOU to Volunteers and Supporters 
We can’t do it without you. 

 

We always need volunteers. With winter  coming up, 
we could meet for ski, snowshoes or hikes . 

VOLUNTEER!!!  
Here are some ways you may volunteer to help: 

¶ Captain a trip (we’ll show you how) 

¶ Become a board member 

¶ Help make phone calls 

¶ Suggest an activity 

¶ Host an event 

¶ Recruit new skiers or guides, hikers and bikers 

¶ Make presentations to your favorite organization  

¶ Ask for donations 

¶ Drive or coordinate rides 

Willing to Volunteer, Call any Officer 
 

AMY ABOUREZK as PRESIDENT 
 

 Great news on the VIBeS front! We have a new VIBeS president – Ms. Amy 
Abourezk!!! From the words of outgoing President, Amy Gunning, “EXCELLENT, 
FANTASTIC, SUPER-DUPER EXCITING news: Amy A. has volunteered to be VIBeS 
President-YAY, YIPPEE, YAHOO!!!!!!!!!! THANK YOU SOOO MUCH, Amy, you will do 
an awesome job for VIBeS!!!!!” 

  YAY!!! Congratulations on Amy A. stepping up to the Presidency! We are very 
excited as Amy has shown excellent leadership capabilities over the last several 
years. She was in charge of the Benefit Race prize committee – not at all a small 
job – and she did an amazing job!!! She has been spokesperson for our singing 
group for the last couple years. Last year when we had technical difficulties at the 
SnoJets, Amy had the crowd in awe, as she told jokes and sang a solo! She was 
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Secretary of VIBeS for several years. Please join me in congratulating Amy on her 
upcoming position. She will be the first ever, VIBeS Presidential Poodle!!! 

  Amy Gunning has agreed to stay on the board and for that, we are very happy! 
Thanks so much to Amy G. for her contributions as President for over what, 5 
years??? We hope you will continue to contribute to the newsletters, Amy, as you 
truly have an amazing knack for writing! Thank you so much Amy G for all you’ve 
done & we know you’ll be a great mentor for Amy A, our next amazing President 
for VIBeS! 
 

Doodles from the Poodle 
(Or the Prez Sayz) 

 
Many moons ago (the fall of 2001) I happened to cross paths with Marcia 

Wick (then Marcia Barber) at Jackson Elementary where I was an aide to a visually 

impaired student. Marcia introduced herself to me and asked me if I had heard 

about VIBeS. She invited me to a general meeting. I told her I was interested in the 

meeting but there was no way I was putting on skis.  

Fast forward three months later to Race Weekend. There I was, dressed 

inappropriately in a long winter coat, puffy blue-green ski bibs, an orange VIBeS 

vest - and skis. I screamed my way down Thumbelina. That was a very scary 

moment for me, but I was proud of myself for trying. I gave downhill skiing a few 

more tries but eventually decided that I didn’t like it much. I preferred cross-

country skiing and snowshoeing.  

As the years passed, I gradually became more involved in VIBeS. It started 

with participation in snowshoe trips, cabin weekends, camping trips and Race 

Weekends (at that time I went to hang out). I was asked to make calls for prize 

collection for Race Weekend. This was a bit intimidating because I had to talk to 

strangers but I did it anyway. Then I joined the singing group which really wasn’t 

taking too much of a risk because I was in drama in middle and high school and 

love performing for others. Soon I found myself in charge of organizing the prize 

collection and distribution for Race Weekend. I no longer felt uncomfortable 

talking to business owners about prizes-some of them even knew who I was after 

years of phone calls! On race day, I had the best “partner in crime”, Karen Morris, 

to help me make sure all the prizes were catalogued and handed out. 
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In the summer of 2015, Diane Fitzkee captained a series of Thirsty Thursday 

hikes. Those hikes were one of the highlights of the summer for me. The following 

summer I wanted to recapture the memories of those hikes and hike the Santa Fe 

Trail. I knew this would only happen if I stepped up and became trip captain for a 

hike. A small group of us hiked the Santa Fe Trail and chowed down on dinner at 

Hacienda. That hike I captained inspired others to plan hikes that summer. I again 

captained another hike this summer. Recently I captained a cabin trip to Pam 

Vandenbos’ cabin in Nathrop, Colo. I remembered the trip that Diane had planned 

at Pam’s a few years back and I wanted an experience like that one again. 

Now I find myself as president of VIBeS. I stepped up to the plate because I 

want VIBeS to continue to be an amazing organization that changes the lives of 

people. I want to make sure that others are able to experience what I and so many of 

us have had the opportunity to be a part of. I hope they will be inspired to pass that 

on to the ones that come after them. If you want things to happen, you have to take 

a risk and make sure that they become a reality. You have to face your fears. You 

just have to go for it.  

The holidays are upon us and we are approaching that time when we reflect on 

the past year. We also begin to set goals or make resolutions for the coming year. 

Consider the following when thinking about New Year’s resolutions: becoming a 

VIBeS board member, captaining a trip, recruiting new members, helping out with a 

fundraiser, joining the singing group, or being a driver. I started out taking one 

small step, and that one small step led to something bigger each time. One small act 

can lead to something bigger and that something bigger can make a difference in 

the life of another person. 

I hope the wonder and magic of the holidays finds you and yours. May your 

heart be filled with peace, love, and happiness. I wish for you good health and 

blessings for the New Year. 

Sincerely, Amy Abourezk 

The VIBeS Presidential Poodle 

 

 

*EVERY ACCOMPLISHMENT STARTS WITH THE DECISION TO TRY * 
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Behind the Scenes 
 
A big thanks to Jenny Walford who is keeping us current and posted on 
Facebook: Visually Impaired and Blind Skiers of Colorado Springs (VIBeS) 
group. All members of this private Facebook group can post and ask 
questions, share stories, notify each other of events, or just gab. So please 
join! 
 
Another big thanks to Susie Nulty who keeps the VIBeS website current. 
Visit our page at:  www.coloradovibes.org. 
 

 

Honoring Barbara Walford, Valued Member of VIBeS 
 

Barbara Hall Walford 
1926 ï 2017    

 
Barbara Jean (Hall) Walford, 

beloved wife of Edward Walford 
for nearly 70 years, passed 

peacefully at home on Saturday, 
October 21.  

 
 

 
 Barbara, born on the Fourth of July, was a firecracker full of energy, a blonde and blue-eyed 
beauty, a lovely lady who knew her own mind. She will be remembered for her creative energy, 
selfless caring, and concern for others. Mother to six, ñMamoò to eight grandchildren and four great-
grandchildren (so far), and ñadoptedò mom to many AFA cadets and their families, Barbara 
demonstrated unconditional love for others. 
 Born and raised in Washington D.C., she attended Purdue University where Ed caught the eye 
of his future bride. They married January 1948 at Saint Matthewôs Cathedral in Washington D.C. A 
military spouse, Barbara relocated numerous times during her husbandôs career, bearing each child 
in a different state. Barbara was a gifted artist illustrating her childrenôs projects, an accomplished 
seamstress, a master at stretching the budget, an amazing cook transforming leftovers into gourmet 
meals, and a crafter of unique home and holiday decorations. 
 An Air Force Academy assignment in 1959 led Barbara and Ed to make Colorado Springs their 
permanent home. Barbara designed the interior of the Rockrimmon home she shared with Ed. In 
recent years, she enjoyed visits with friends and family, local theatre productions, and watching 

http://www.coloradovibes.org/
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wildlife outside her home. Always ready for adventure, they traveled extensively and made life-long 
friends around the world. 
 Friends and family recall how Barbara was always the first person to greet you at the door when 
arriving, and the last to say goodbye as you headed home. Memorial donations can be made to 
Foundation Fighting Blindness, 7168 Columbia Gateway Drive, Suite 100, Columbia, MD 21046. 

 Vicky added: Mom was so impressed and warmed by VIBeS. It meant so much to her 
that our group was ava ilable for Marcia and me, but also that Jenny donated her time as 
a guide.  She attended so many VIBeS events, and loved our song performances. The 
Mother of our group!  
 
 
 

Yolanda Avila winner  
City Council Member, District 4.  

 
Yolanda Avila is being recognized as a trailblazer who overcame a disability in winning 
a Colorado Springs City Council seat last April.  

Avila, who is legally blind, will receive the National 
Political Trailblazer Award in California next month 
in recognition of her activism, Allison Abney, 
spokeswoman for Emerge America, said in a 
release. Avila is a 2016 graduate of Emerge 
College, which provides training and networking 
opportunities to help Democratic women run for 
office. 

Heavily outspent and running against an incumbent, 
Avila was credited with an upset victory in the 
council race. She campaigned strongly for 
infrastructure improvements and additions to the city's transportation programs.  

"We hope that her groundbreaking work and uplifting story will inspire more women to 
run for office," said Andrea Dew Steele, president of Emerge America. 

Responding to her award, Avila said, "Believe in your worth - even when 
underestimated - because that is where the space for success is created." 

Avila will accept her award on Nov. 17 in Silicon Valley during the organization's 
annual Ambition to Action Luncheon. 

-Reprinted from the Colorado Gazette, October 27, 2017- 
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Recent Past Events 
 

Season Opener 
By Lorie Whitehead 
Fun season opener evening on October 26, with VIBeS! Great to get together & 
started talking about the upcoming year and all we want to do!! There were 
several in attendance & we had lots of yummy appetizers & just good company. 
Great to see everyone & thanks always to our wonderful drivers – you know how 
much we count on you!! Lynn & Marlys had their beautiful house decorated for 
the VIBeS Halloween crew! We greatly appreciate you having both the holiday 
party last year & the Season Opener this year…. you’re the best!!! 

 
 
Kicking Up Our Heels with Achilles 

By Marcia Wick 
Some intrepid VIBeS hikers hooked up with members of Achilles for a walk along 
the Santa Fe Trail, not to be scared off by threatening thunderstorms Monday 
evening, September 11, 2017. After introductions and a 9/11 commemoration, the 
group rocked and rolled and 
outran the showers while 
getting better acquainted. 
Members of Achilles and 
VIBeS have many common 
interests like adaptive sports 
and outdoor adventures. We 
look forward to joining them 
for another event soon. As 
always, thanks to our drivers 
Diane, Lorie, Beth and 
Gordon. VIPs: Amy A. & John 
Muzzipappa. 
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Fall Cabin Weekend 
 

Please Pass the Malmaéand I Smell Burning Rubber 
By: Amy A.-The VIBeS Poodle 

 

 The weekend before Thanksgiving a group of VIBeSters headed over the hills 

and through the woods to … no, not Grandma’s house, but a place that might 

conjure up memories of Grandma’s - Pam Vandenbos’ cabin in Nathrop, CO.  

Although Old Man Winter decided to unleash a snowstorm on some of the 

VIBeSters as they traveled to Pam’s, he was no match for them. Once we were all 

in attendance, it was time for dinner which consisted of lasagna, salad, bread and 

brownies provided by Lorie and Amy A. 

 

      
 Back row: Tom, Pam, Clyde Pam, Janet, Melissa, Amy, Beth Lorie 

 Middle row: Pam, Janet, Amy A, John 

 Front row: Melissa, Beth 

 

 You would think that with the kind of snowstorm we saw Friday night that 

Saturday would be a gray and gloomy day. This was far from the truth. Saturday 

dawned with a cloudless blue sky and no wind. There was little evidence that Old 

Man Winter had wreaked havoc the night before. Pam and Melissa tantalized our 
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taste buds with a delicious breakfast to get us ready for the day: meat and veggie 

egg casseroles, fruit salad, and banana-blueberry bread.  

 After breakfast, we all headed down to Brown’s Creek for a hike. Some of us 

dressed in layers that we shed soon after arriving on the trail. Some of us also wore 

hiking boots that quickly became soaked in the snow. The hike was fabulous-

Mother Nature was good to us, making up for the night before. When we got back 

to Pam’s those of us with soaked hiking boots placed them by the fireplace to dry.  

 Upon our return to the cabin after the hike, we indulged in activities that 

included soaking in Pam’s hot tub, reading, snacking, or just getting in some quiet 

time. It was during this time that I decided to check on all the hiking boots to see 

how the drying out was coming along. Melissa mentioned that she smelled burning 

rubber, so I moved the boots farther away from the hearth. What might have 

become another infamous VIBeS disaster had been avoided. 

 Pam soon engaged a group of us in a game of Mexican Train, a dominoes 

game that’s kind of like Uno or Phase 10. 

 Pam’s cabin became Ingham’s Pizzeria for dinner as Beth and John prepared 

made-to-order individualized pizzas accompanied by salad. The smell of home-

made chocolate-chip cookies soon filled the cabin. Beth and John baked the cookies 

right there and served them up warm. There is nothing like sitting around a table 

with fellow VIBeSters in a warm and cozy cabin and eating warm cookies! 

 We switched from Mexican Train to Balderdash! Those of us who have 

visited Pam’s cabin before have experienced this game - those who haven’t were in 

for a new kind of crazy. Presented with an outrageous sounding word, one must 

come up with what they think could be the real definition. Unless you’re a true 

vocabulary connoisseur, you will be completely baffled. Laughter, a good 

imagination, and a sense of humor are needed to play this game. 

 Sunday’s weather was a carbon copy of Saturday - sunny, bright and still. 

Janet and Clyde made sure we chowed down in style with eggs, fruit salad, and 

toast. We gathered on the deck for some group photos and then headed back inside 

for one more round of Mexican Train. 

 All too soon it was time to say our good-byes and get back to reality. John and 

Lorie packed the cars, gathered their passengers, and headed for home. One more 

successful VIBeS adventure made possible by the generosity of Pam Vandenbos in 

hosting VIBeS for the weekend and our fearless drivers Lorie, Janet and John 

(especially John - you handled Old Man Winter like a pro!). 
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 You may have noticed that not a word has been mentioned about malma. If 

you are a true wordsmith, you know we didn’t consume a single bite of it at a meal. 

However, if you’ve played Balderdash! then you know it is trout - Dolly Varden 

trout to be precise.  
 

       
John, Amy A, Beth Lorie, Clyde Janet, Melissa 

 

 
Another by Dr. Don 

By Don Allred 
 Another ski season rapidly approaches! -- meaning for some of us the time to 
pull out the sunscreen has become the time to pull out the Bengay. It also means 
it’s time for a new season of these stream-of-unconsciousness essays for the 
newsletter. (Ya’ll really need to kick up the activity level so we can fill up the 
newsletter with events and you don’t have to read this essay stuff.) 
 As we approach another season of white-slope skiing and white-knuckle driving, 
something is still missing from the VIBeS identity. I mean, of course, a mascot, 
some sort of symbolic character capturing the tenacity and courage of VIBeSters, a 
promoter of team spirit, a focal point of identity, an opportunity to make a bundle 
marketing t-shirts and hats and beer cozies with its image. 
 The floor is open for nominations. 
 Nominated and seconded: the bobcat, with lightning reflexes, sure of foot, sleek 
and elegant, graceful and majestic . . . hmmmm, maybe appropriate for some 
members, but I don’t think I would be allowed to belong to a club emphasizing 
those characteristics. 
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 OK, how about the lion: Strong, beautiful, courageous; its mountain cousin 
loves to play in the snow; its African side of the family has one male surrounded by 
eight females . . . perfect! . . . hmmmm, but maybe not very realistic. 
 Well then, how about the bear as mascot: Loves to eat, will eat anything, round 
and fuzzy, . . . hmmm, no, wait, that’s a description of me, not VIBeS. Plus, the bear 
likes to sleep all winter, and VIBeS wakes up in the winter. 
 As I listen to my all-too-talkative knee telling me I should think twice before 
jumping into this skiing nonsense, I think of the tortoise as the ideal representative 
mascot, but since I’m the only VIBeSter who seems to be aging, the tortoise would 
not be a representative mascot for VIBeS. 
 Hmmmm, running out of ideas here. 
 But wait! Don’t we already have a mascot after all?! A beloved symbol of 
dedication, faithfulness, loyalty, a representative adorable and loveable; its name, 
in German, the Pudelhund! That’s pronounced “poodle”, not “puddle.” Yes, the 
poodle has come to the fore in VIBeS, and we welcome her with gratitude for 
taking on the role of madam president, inspiring and leading us through another 
year of adventures and camaraderie. 
 Now, who is going to work on the copyright for those t-shirts and beer cozies? 

 
 

VIBeS Sponsored by the Independence Center 
The selection committee recently reviewed the application that Lorie wrote 
to support the Sporting Programs for VIBeS. The proposal was met with 
great interest and was thoroughly discussed. We are excited to let you know 
that the committee has awarded you $5,000 for this project! Marcia Wick, 
Viviane and Lorie attended the awards ceremony held at the Independence 
Center. THANK YOU Independence Center 
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-  20 17  CALENDAR - 

 

The 2017-18 Winter Calendar is filling up, but we could always use more 
events. Organize something you would like to do and become a trip captain! 
 
Contact the trip Captain or email  amy_abourezk@msn.com to sign up for trips, 
to arrange for a ri de or find a guide, equipment and gear.  
 

EVENT DATE TIME  / 
LOCATION  

CONTACT 

Holiday Party  Dec. 10 
3-6 p.m. 

Vickyôs House 
6896 Duke Dr. 

Karen 719-634-2376  
Vicky 719-548-0754 

Skier  Orientation  
Guide Training  

Dec. 16 Monarch Vicky (skiers) ς 719-548-0754 
Beth (guides)ς 719-640-0151 

Shoe ónô Soak Jan. 20, 2018 
All day 

Nathrop, CO & 
Mt. Princeton 
Hot Springs 

Diane Fitzkee 719-351-8974  
weezyfitz@aol.com    

Breckenridge 
Weekend  

Mar. 2-4, 
2018 

Breckenridge Melissa Rose, 303-879-1610 
Sharon Boyd, 719-592-9193 

Cabin Trip  April 2018 Colorado 
mountains 

Looking for a Trip Captain. 
Call AmyA 719-357-0381 

Your Choice  2018 Ski, Hike, 
Snowshoe ?? 

Be a Trip Captain 
Call AmyA 719-357-0381 

 
 
 

VIBeS  
A fun group with inte resting 

people. Become an active 
member now.  

 

 

HOTLINE 
 
amy_abourezk@msn.com 

 
 

mailto:amy_abourezk@msn.com
tel:/(719)%20597-5241
mailto:amy_abourezk@msn.com
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VIBeS 
Visually Impaired and Blind Skiers 
of the Colorado Springs Community 

 

FREE MATTER 
FOR THE 

BLIND 

VIBeS Supporters 
Thank you to our community sponsors! 

 
Black Diamond Sponsors 

 
 

The Ski Shop 

Monarch Mountain Ski Resort   

  Vail Resorts Echo Foundation 

Pikes Peak Community Foundation   
 

Verizon Foundation 
 

Independence Center 
 

Blazers Ski Club 
 

SnoJets Ski Club 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


